Royal Bay’s 2025
Indigenous
Valedictorians

We’re so proud to announce Nina Boylan (she/her) and Matthew Warren (he/him) as Royal Bay’s
2025 Indigenous Valedictorians.

Nina and Matthew were thoughtfully chosen for this important honour by Elders and teachers who
recognized their leadership, strength, and the positive impact they’ve made in our school
community.

Nina, from the Ahousaht First Nation, is graduating a whole year early—something that speaks
volumes about her determination and love of learning. She’s passionate about Indigenous
education and has worked hard to reconnect with and celebrate her culture. Nina’s goalis to
become an Education Assistant so she can support Indigenous students and help create learning
environments where all kids feel seen and supported.

Matthew, from Sc’ianew First Nation, is deeply proud of where he comes from and brings that
connection into everything he does. He leads with quiet strength and a big heart—whether he’s
sharing knowledge, supporting school events, or encouraging others to take pride in who they are.
He’s also a strong Lahal player and a passionate skateboarder, always showing up with energy and
creativity. Looking ahead, Matthew plans to pursue a career in business, where he hopes to build a
future that reflects his values and community ties.

Nina and Matthew have both made a lasting mark on Royal Bay. They show up for others, embrace
who they are, and lead in ways that are grounded, genuine, and full of care.

We’re honoured to celebrate their achievements and can’t wait to see all the amazing things they’ll
do next.



